
3:50pm Debra Shepard, 775‐287‐0391
"Hi. My name is Debra Shepard and I'm calling regarding the changing of the name of
E 10 St to Feemster. I really would appreciate a call back because I didn't 
realize... cuz my mother is 85. I did not realize that it was a Zoom call, which 
she doesn't know what it is. We are not interested at all in changing our address 
from E 10th St to Feemster. Ms. Feemster was a really nice lady, but we don't want 
to do this. And having a meeting at 2:30in the day when people are at work just 
seems kind of unfair, because people aren't going to be able to attend that 
meeting."

3:53pm, 775‐287‐0391
"Hello. Hello. Could you repeat this please. I don't hear you. You didn't say 
'nothing. Hello. Hello. I don't know if anyone can hear me, but my name is 
Elizabeth Shepherd, phone number [636‐4508], address 1411 E 10th St. I'm calling to
cast my vote. I do not want to change E 10th St name to Feemster or any other name.
I have been on this address for 65 years almost and I'm not going to change it 
now."

4:01pm
"Hello. my name is Patsy Shephard calling on behalf of my grandma, Elizabeth 
Shepard, who lives at 1411 E 10th St. She has lived here for more than 60 years and
does not like to change her address. I see that this meeting was supposed to happen
at 2:30 on a Thursday. If you could give us a call, phone number [775‐375‐8785]. 
Thanks."



From: Carla Fells
To: Kerfoot, Lacey
Subject: FW: 10th St Rename
Date: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 9:54:54 AM

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

From: lesbeck@juno.com [mailto:lesbeck@juno.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, July 28, 2021 11:22 PM
To: cfells@charter.net
Subject: 10th St Rename

Hi, I wish I had remembered I wanted to submit comments on the 10th St rename before tonight. I own a home on
10th, although I don't live there, I would really rather the name not be changed.
If you need me to say anything or if you would like to forward this email to Lacey Kerfoot,
feel free.

Leslie

1311 E 10th ST
APN 008-123-14

mailto:cfells@charter.net
mailto:LKerfoot@washoecounty.us


From: Washoe311
To: Elizabeth Shepard; Kerfoot, Lacey
Subject: RE: Renaming East Tenth Street to Feemster Street
Date: Monday, September 20, 2021 11:57:10 AM
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Greetings, 
 
Thank you for contacting Washoe311 and submitting your comments below. We have forwarded these comments to the Regional Street Naming Committee for review and recording.
 
Let us know if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  Washoe311 Service Center
Communications Division | Office of the County Manager
washoe311@washoecounty.gov | Office: 3-1-1  | 775.328.2003 |  Fax: 775.328.2491
1001 E. Ninth St., Bldg A, Reno, NV 89512

     

 
NOTICE: This communication, including any attachments, may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity whom it is addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication
by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510-2521. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email, delete and destroy all
copies of the original message.
 
 
 

From: Elizabeth Shepard <shortso61@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 18, 2021 8:18 PM
To: Kerfoot, Lacey <LKerfoot@washoecounty.us>; Washoe311 <Washoe311@washoecounty.gov>
Subject: Renaming East Tenth Street to Feemster Street
 

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

I am sending this email to register my opposition to the name change of E 10th Street to Feemster St.  My elderly mother resides at 1411 E 10th Street since 1962.  It is both a financial and physical
hardship for my mother to avail herself to such an onerous change of her documents, DMV identification, etc.  Due to the “real ID” process my mother would have to go to DMV to change her
identification as it cannot be done electronically.  Her ID address must match various social security documents, military spouse benefits etc…..
 
I just ordered checks for my mother, because she still uses checks to pay her bills, it's the little things have been established for years that will be affected. 
 
Please do not create this hardship for fixed income lower wage residents of this street. 
 
This change is not only unreasonable for her but several other elderly neighbors who no longer drive but have been property owners on this street as well.  It is unconscionable for this body to
impose upon us this task during the severity of the pandemic in Washoe County.  I take great pains to not expose my mother to COVID by unnecessary trips outside of her home to limit her
exposure to persons who are not in our bubble.
 
This is in no way to disrespect the Feemster family we have been long time neighbors and friends.  I feel this community should show more respect towards someone of her stature than renaming
a street that only we residents use and will not in anyway expose the greater community to the respect this family deserves.  I have lived in this community my entire life, and I cannot think of any
“major” thoroughfare that is named for any person of color, and this family deserves that if any honor is to be bestowed upon them, not a residential neighborhood street. 
 
Respectfully,
Elizabeth A. Shepard 
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